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April 18, 2023 

 

Permits and Conservation Division 
Office of Protected Resources 
1315 East-West Highway, F/PR1 Room 13805, 
Silver Spring, MD 20910 

 
Attn: Benjamin Laws, Deputy Chief 

 

RE: Withdrawal of G&G Permit LoA Application, VSP Seismic Survey 

Mississippi Canyon, area around OCS block MC 81 
BOEM G&G Permit L22-019 

 

Mr. Laws: 

 
On March 23, 2023, Anadarko Petroleum Corporation (Anadarko) received an approved Letter of 

Authorization (LoA) for the potential take of marine mammal’s incidental to conducting a VSP Seismic Survey 

in the vicinity of the Horn Mountain field, in the Mississippi Canyon area, near block MC 81. This LOA approval 

was a time extension of the original LoA approval letter dated September 27, 2022, for the same activity. 

 
Anadarko has since elected to not conduct the VSP Seismic Survey, therefore, no action occurred under 

this LoA. This letter notification is being submitted in lieu of the marine mammal monitoring report that 

is required under the issued LOA. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 832-636-2321 or by e-mail at debbie_malbrough@oxy.com. 
 

Kind regards, 
 

Deborah Malbrough 

Consultant Regulatory Sr. 

GOM Regulatory Affairs 
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